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June 13, 2013


Re:
Alba Pérez and Women of Influence Award
To Whom It May Concern:
It is my understanding that the League of United Latin American Citizens of Iowa has nominated Alba Pérez as a possible recipient of the Des Moines Business Record’s Women of Influence award.  Quite frankly, I can’t think of a better candidate and I strongly encourage you to give her a serious look as you are choosing this year’s winners.

Alba is straightforward and absolutely sincere when she says that she is devoted to developing young Latinos (boys and girls) into tomorrow’s leaders and as near as I can tell, she’s spent her entire adult life devoted to doing just that.  I first met Alba when she was soliciting help in commencing the Latino Heritage Festival and Salsa Iowa.  Little did I know when I met this young enthusiastic woman that the festival was the tip of the iceberg in terms of her involvement with the Latino community.  But that was my error because I was new to Des Moines back then.
It seemed like every new opportunity I had to dip my toe into the Latino community here, there was Alba.  Latinos Unidos events?  There was Alba.  The Latino Business Association, Alianza?  There was Alba.  I was there as a young professional trying to make contacts.  She was at these things, I later found out, because this stuff is in her blood; they were mere side lines to her professional career, which was more of the same – community outreach with an emphasis on kids.

Think about it.  She’s currently the Executive Director of the Iowa Department of Human Rights’ Office of Latino Affairs and Status of African Americans.  Before that, she was the Diversity Development Director for the Greater Des Moines Partnership.  Before that, she worked as a bi-lingual consultant for the study titled, “Latino Snapshot in Time.”  
This, from a woman who came to the United States from Honduras, basically as an orphan, sent away by her mother who wanted her to escape the violence, not only of her country, but of her home.  This too, from a woman who suffered domestic violence 

when she got here.  This from a woman who doesn’t shy away from that but instead uses her experience to speak out against domestic violence.

I am especially enthused by Alba’s current initiative – again something that is in addition to her professional work – namely, the Latina Leadership Initiative, which grooms young Latinas and Hispanic girls to be tomorrow’s . . . well, tomorrow’s Alba Pérez’s.

I strongly encourage you to include Alba as one of 2013’s Women of Influence.  She’s been one of the Des Moines area’s Women of Influence for nearly a generation already and, shows no sign of stopping for the next few generations.


(I am sending this in electronic form to be added to Alba’s application and nomination letter.  You may call me to verify or, if you have any questions).







Regards,






/s/ Joseph W. Fernandez
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